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KEEPING YOU 
CONNECTED

City Hall is open on Columbus Day! 
City Hall will be open on Monday, October 9

  We’re Celebrating! 
         OPEN HOUSE     
         THURSDAY, October  5
               8:00 AM - 4:30 PM
            Barnesville City Hall             
                         

YARD WASTE DISPOSAL

CITY
SHOP  Leaves

    and
  Grass
Clippings

     
  Sticks
Branches

MAIN AVENUE 

Downtown

City Sewage Ponds

NO CURBSIDE LEAF PICKUP!

          FREE LED Light Bulbs 
      Enjoy Coffee & Cookies!

      The City of Barnesville has received notice 
from Fuchs Sanitation that they will be unable to 
provide curbside pick-up of yard waste this year.
       The compost disposal site, which is owned 
by the City of Moorhead, has made the decision 
to no longer accept leaves, or grass clippings in 
any type of plastic bags.
       Residents can bring these materials to the 
city’s compost pile, located near the City Shop.  
See map below.  NO BAGS! Area is accessible 
7 days a week during daylight hours.

UPDATE:  Utility Bill Drop box   
     The City of Barnesville Utility Bill dropbox 
which was moved to the alley behind City Hall 
during the Highway 9 reconstruction project will 
remain in that location permanently. 

Welcome Back Travis!   
     Travis Olson recently started as a Water 
Technician.  Several years ago Travis worked as 
a Public Works employee.  Welcome back!

See insert for details!

COUPON EXPIRES
October 31, 2023

Like us on Facebook for updates
on new products & sales!

Present this coupon for

721 Front Street North
Your Entire

Regular Priced
Liquor Purchase

10% off
Open 7 days a week!

Monday-Thursday 10 am- 9 pm
Friday -Saturday 10 am - 10 pm

Sunday 11 am - 4 pm



BARNESVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
Regular Meeting  •  August 14, 2023

Regular City Council Meetings are held the second Monday of 
every month beginning at 7:00 pm in the City Council Chambers 
located at the rear of City Hall.  The public are welcome.  The 
agenda is posted on the City’s website and Facebook page. 
These are summaries of the minutes.  The complete minutes are 
available online at www.barnesvillemn.com or at City Hall.

  WATER HARDNESS
            READING 
September 18, 2023

CITY OF BARNESVILLE

30

Get your e-mail when you’re gone!
      All Barnesville Internet customers have FREE
access to Webmail services, available anywhere 
you have internet access, simply by going to
www.bvillemn.net and clicking on Webmail 
Access on the left.  You will need to enter your 
entire e-mail address and e-mail password, and 
then you can read, write and respond to all your 
e-mails.   Forget your password or just need help?
Call the Internet Help Desk at 218.354-2222.
    Going south?  To utilize Webmail, you will need 
to put your phone and internet service on winter 
hold, which is a $15 monthly charge.  For more 
info call City Hall at 218.354-2292. 

      Per City Ordinance, on 
April 1, the sump pump 
must once again be 
discharged outside. 
       Residents are reminded 
that per Barnesville City Code, non-compliance 
with the Sump Pump Ordinance is subject to a 
$100 month penalty.
      Care should be taken so, the discharge 
doesnʼt cause icing problems on sidewalks or 
streets. For more info or to apply for a 
waiver, call City Hall at 354.2292.

HURRY - CENSUS ENDS SEPT. 30!

TECHNOLOGY INSIGHTS 

BARNESVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
Regular Meeting  •  August 10, 2020

         Via Teleconference as authorized by
             Minn. Stat. 13D.021, subd. 1(4)

This is a summary of the minutes.  The complete minutes are 
available online at www.barnesvillemn.com or at City Hall.

 WATER HARDNESS READING  SEPT. 2020
The September 17, 2020 hardness reading taken 
by North West Services is 31.

BE COUNTED

BARNESVILLE
www.my2020census.gov         844.330.2020

       

       PeopleService will be flushing water 
mains Sept. 28 - Oct. 9  The flushing will 
occur generally between 6 am - 8 pm.  This 
may cause some temporary discoloration of your 
water.  To remove the discoloration, just turn on 
several faucets in or outside your home or 
business, and leave the water run until it clears. 
     Flushing is required by the state to clean out 
any sediment from the mains prior to the winter. 
     Water questions? Call Charlie Revering at 
(218) 531-3383.

       WATER MAIN
           FLUSHING
  SEPT. 28 - OCT. 9

SEASONAL SUMP PUMP WAIVER
      Barnesville residents are reminded that sump 
pump drain discharge into the sanitary sewer is 
prohibited from April 1 to October 31.    
      ONLY property owners who apply for a 
waiver through City Hall are allowed to 
discharge sump pumps into the sanitary 
sewer from November 1 to March 31!
      Under the waiver requirements, the property 
owner agrees to pay an annual fee of $ 50 as 
established by Resolution of the City Council, 
which will be billed at $4.17 
per month. This allows the 
discharge to go into the 
sanitary sewer 
during the winter months.

Mayor Rick called this regular meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Mem-
bers present were Council members Scott Bauer, Tonya Stokka, 
Dawn Stuvland, Alyssa Bergman, Don Goedtke, and Brad Field

08-10-20-01    Motion Stokka, second Bergman to approve the
agenda, with the following additions:  approval of the charitable
gambling permit for the Assumption Church, approval of Change
Order #4 for the Wastewater Treatment Facility, and approval of the
architect proposal for Old City Hall.  Motion carried.
08-10-20-02    Motion Stokka, second Bergman to approve the
consent agenda.  Motion carried.
08-10-20-03   Motion Bergman, second Goedtke to approve the
School Resource Officer contract with the School District 146, until
December 31, 2020.  Motion carried.
08-10-20-04    Motion Stokka, second Bauer to approve the naming
of the trail in Blue Eagle Park the Dave Riddering Trail.  Motion
carried.
08-10-20-05    Motion Field, second Bergman to approve the
request from the School District 146 to build a Crow’s Nest in
George Dahm Park.  Motion carried.
08-10-20-06    Motion Bauer, second Stokka to approve Change
Order #4 for the Del Acres Gilbertson Addition in the amount of
$6,475.00.  Motion carried.
08-10-20-07    Motion Goedtke, second Stokka to approve Change
Order No. 4 for the Wastewater Treatment System Improvements.
Motion carried.
08-10-20-08    Motion Field, second Bergman to approve the
resolution increasing the cable rates.  Voted aye: Stokka, Goedtke,
Stuvland, Bauer, Berman and Field.  The following were absent:
none.  Motion carried.
08-10-20-09    Motion Stokka, second Bergman to accept the
proposal from YHR Partners in the amount of $23,000.00 for the Old
City Hall Opera House Architectural plans.  Motion carried.

Mayor Rick adjourned the meeting at 8:55 p.m.

Mayor Rick called this emergency council meeting to order at 
7:05 p.m.  Members present were Council members Scott Bauer, 
Dawn Stuvland, Tonya Stokka, Alyssa Bergman, and Brad Field.  
Absent: Don Goedtke
08-25-20-01    Motion Stokka, second Field to approve Change
Order No. 5 on the Wastewater Lagoon Rehab Project.  Voted
aye:  Stokka, Stuvland, Bauer, Bergman, and Field.  Those voted
nay: none.  Absent: Goedtke.  Motion carried.

Mayor Rick adjourned the meeting at 7:26 p.m.

BARNESVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
Emergency Meeting  •  August 25, 2020
         Via Teleconference as authorized by
             Minn. Stat. 13D.021, subd. 1(4)

This is a summary of the minutes.  The complete minutes are 
available online at www.barnesvillemn.com or at City Hall.

Mayor Rick called this regular meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Mem-
ber’s present were Council members Tonya Stokka, Don Goedke, 
Dawn Stuvland, Scott Bauer, Alyssa Bergman and Brad Field 

08-14-23-01    Motion by Mrs. Stuvland and second by Mr. Goedtke 
to approve the agenda as presented, with the following additions:  
the employee/board member per diem, propane pre-buy purchase, 
and Ehlers investment information.  Motion carried.
08-14-23-02    Motion by Mr. Bauer and second by Mrs. Stokka to 
approve the consent agenda as presented.  Motion carried. 
08-14-23-03    Motion by Mr. Bauer and second by Mrs. Stokka to 
support the HRA Board of Commissioners Resolution to the Clay 
County Commissioners, which will have an approximate tax burden 
on the City of Barnesville in the amount of $13,477.00.  Motion car-
ried.
08-14-23-04    Motion by Mr. Field and second by Mr. Bauer to ap-
prove the donation of $2,000 per year for four years, to the Barnes-
ville Area Community Fund.  Motion carried.
08-14-23-05    Motion by Mrs. Stokka and second by Mrs. Bergman 
to approve the Red River Regional Memorandum of Understanding 
for a three-year term.  Motion carried.
08-14-23-06    Motion by Mr. Bauer and second by Mrs. Bergman 
to approve the agreement of special assessment and waiver of ir-
regularity and appeal for Lance and Catherine Olson, 406 2nd Street 
SE.  Motion carried.

Mayor Rick adjourned the meeting at 7:39 p.m.

Adopt a Fire Hydrant this winter!
     Mayor Jason Rick and Fire Chief Andy Boyum 
are encouraging residents to “Adopt-A-Hydrant” 
in their neighborhood. 
     When firefighters need to dig out a hydrant, 
time is ticking. During a fire, every second counts. 
There are 146 fire hydrants in Barnesville.      
      For firefighters to safely and efficiently get to 
the hydrants, they need a three-foot area clear of 
snow and ice, along with a three-foot wide path 
from the street to the hydrant.
      The City of Barnesville are asking residents 
who are physically able to consider adopting a  
fire hydrant and be responsible for shoveling out 
that hydrant after winter storms. 
      Everyone who adopts a hydrant receives 
a free Blizzard, courtesy of the Barnesville 
Dairy Queen, plus a chance to win $50 in 
Barnesville Bucks and an invitation to a spe-
cial Fire Hall Open House! 
      To “Adopt-A-Hydrant” just return the form 
enclosed in this month’s utility bill.
      Questions?  Call City Hall at 218.354-2292.


